AGENDA

TAGRA – 23rd MEETING – 27TH AUGUST 2015
13:00 – 16:00, Room 7, Waverley Gate, Edinburgh
(Lunch served from 12:30 – 13:00)

1 Welcome and apologies

2 Minutes of last meeting and updates on actions
3 Presentation on the future of the GMS Contract

4 Update from the SAF Review – TAGRA(2015)08
5 Report from Prisoner Healthcare working group – TAGRA(2015)09
6 Update from Acute MLC Subgroup – TAGRA(2015)10
7 Update from Community Health Data Project – TAGRA(2015)11
8 Work Plan – TAGRA(2015)12
9 A.O.B. and date of next meeting


Core Criteria

	Equity
	The primary consideration should be to achieve the greatest possible accuracy in capturing the cost implications of variations in need between population groups and across the country, in order to develop a formula that delivers the greatest possible equity of access to health services.

	Practicality
	Use should be made of good-quality, routinely-collected data, in order to produce an administratively feasible formula that can be readily updated.

	Transparency
	The rationale informing the formula’s methodology should be explicable and any judgements should be made explicit, although this should not lead to over-simplification of details which might add precision to the methods.

	Objectivity
	The formula should as far as possible be evidence-based, using as necessary the full range of available robust data. 

	Avoiding perverse incentives
	The formula should guard against perverse incentives and any negative consequences which might threaten the integrity of the data.

	Relevance
	There is a need to avoid the dangers of extrapolation and to make explicit where hard information is being used about one aspect of a service to make some assumption about an area where information is less good or absent.

	Stability
	There should be a reasonable degree of year-to-year stability in the data sources feeding in to the formula.

	Responsiveness
	The formula should result in shifts in the allocation of resources in response to changes in the need for healthcare services.

	Face validity
	The outcome of any changes to the formula should be subjected to a 'common-sense' check.


Agenda Annex - Parliamentary Questions and Committee transcripts relating to the NRAC formula

The following annex summarizes parliamentary business related to the NRAC formula that has occurred over the period 17th April 2015 – 13th August 2015. Over this time there have been no Parliamentary Questions, one passing mention in the Health and Sport Committee (Part A) and one more substantive mention in the Public Audit Committee (Part B). The Health & Sport Committee also discussed NHS Boards Budgets in their 15th Meeting, Tuesday 12 May 2015, but this item was taken in private.

Part A: Health & Sport Committee transcripts and reports
Excerpt from meeting report on NHS Boards Budget Scrutiny, 19th Meeting, 09 June 2015
Derek Lindsay (NHS Ayrshire and Arran): For a long time now, Ayrshire and Arran has had prescribing budgets down to GP practices, and there is good visibility of all that. The IRF brought visibility to the spend on acute services for the populations within the three local authority areas. Having identified that spend and compared it to the NHS Scotland resource allocation committee share—NRAC is flexible and detailed enough to take things down to that level—we found that there appeared to be overuse by some parts of the population and underuse by others. That led to some debate on the issue, and it was a useful starting point in the move towards integrating health and social care.

Part B: Public Audit Committee transcripts

Excerpt from meeting report on “The 2013/14 audit of NHS Highland: Financial management”, 9th Meeting, 13 May 2015
Mary Scanlon (Highland and Islands) (Con.): It is interesting to know that you can hold posts vacant with no detrimental impact. My final question at this point is to Garry Coutts or Elaine Mead and concerns the NHS Scotland resource allocation committee—NRAC—formula funding. You have been given a total of £14 million, but £5.5 million was for the past financial year. If you had not had that £5.5 million—forgetting the underlying deficit—would you have been seeking brokerage again? 
Garry Coutts (NHS Highland): We would have looked at a range of other actions, which we would have taken during the year. Elaine Mead has explained those in detail at board meetings and covered the things that we might have to do. We are glad that we have been able to get our fair share of funding, which has allowed us to manage the year-end position a lot more comfortably without making some decisions that might have inconvenienced some of our patients. We would not have put safety at risk, but we would certainly have had to consider things that some people would have found inconvenient and that we would not have wanted to do. Getting our fair share in the year has been good news for Highland. 
Mary Scanlon: To return to Nick Kenton’s question, do some of the savings that you had on stream allow you to relax and think that you do not need to bother with some things? You have an extra £5.5 million, so you do not need to consider efficiency savings. Is that the case? 
Garry Coutts: Absolutely not. We are focused on improving our services. We in NHS Highland are convinced that there are numerous places in every part of our operation where we can still achieve efficiencies, which will always be to patients’ benefit. We run a programme, which we have previously discussed with our local MSPs, to redesign things where we want to eliminate waste through reducing unnecessary procedures or unnecessary admissions. That offers huge scope. Every penny that we can get out of those processes will be reinvested in the quality of care that we deliver. That is what we will do. 
Mary Scanlon: I have no further questions, but it is worth putting it on record that it is not only NHS Highland that has not received its full funding formula allocation; NHS Grampian and NHS Lothian have faced the same constraints. 
[ … ]
Tavish Scott (Shetland Islands) (LD): I understand that the profiling of the additional NRAC funding was originally to be £3.5 million in 2014-15 and then £11.5 million in 2015-16. As you just indicated to Mary Scanlon, it changed to £5.5 million and £8.5 million. Why did it change? 
Elaine Mead (NHS Highland): There was a change to the calculations under the formula in year. Mr Kenton might be able to give you a bit more detail. 
Tavish Scott: So there was a Government change to the formula, rather than a request from you for front loading, shall we say? 
Nick Kenton (NHS Highland): There was not a change in the formula. Are you referring to 2014-15? 
Tavish Scott: Yes.

Nick Kenton: We began 2014-15 with an NRAC allocation of £2.5 million, which represented a movement to target. Towards the end of the year, the Government received some additional Barnett consequential funding and decided to use some of it to move boards that were under target towards target. That allowed another £3 million to be allocated to NHS Highland to move us towards target. That money became available to the Government towards the end of the year. It was the Government’s decision. There was a change not in the formula but in the profile. 
[ … ]

Colin Beattie (Midlothian North and Musselburgh) (SNP): My second question leads on from what Mary Scanlon said about NRAC. In Audit Scotland’s financial management review, which came out in May 2015, there is a slightly alarming statement in paragraph 34. It relates to NHS Highland being one of the boards that has not received parity in terms of NRAC funding and says that NHS Highland “will receive an increase in NRAC funding in 2015/16 of £11.5 million.” The review then says: “It was agreed with the Scottish Government in December 2014 to bring forward £3 million of this allocation to help it manage its financial position in 2014/15.” The bit that I am concerned about—I would like your comment on it—is the statement that follows: “This afforded the Board the option of not implementing some of the more challenging areas to deliver savings that could have had a more direct impact on patient services.” Has that £3 million gone to compensate for savings that you would have had to make, or has it incrementally improved your situation? You should have made savings anyway and the £3 million should have been something extra that you could have used to deliver something additional. The review seems to be saying that you had the option not to do that. 
Elaine Mead: It gave us the option, in that year, not to make some of the more challenging decisions that we may have had to make in order to meet our statutory requirement to break even. We had a plan that was being executed and we were on track to deliver that plan—that is an important point. We were likely to break even without the assistance, but the additional NRAC share that came to us late in the year helped to alleviate some of the pressure on us and ensured that we did not have to take resources from front-line services. One benefit of that has been the creation of the additional posts from the NRAC allocation. 
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